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With grain prices at high levels, many farmers may switch from cattle or pasture to corn this year. Because of increased demand, moving to corn can lead to average gains of $100 per acre, vs. $30 per acre for cattle. Corn is predicted to be a strong commodity in the coming months because of a confluence of events, including a low global stockpile from production problems in other parts of the world and large purchases from China and other countries.
Producers who have limited experience with grain crops need to consider multiple factors, such as costs for seed, fertilizer, nitrogen, diesel, and land rent, and tillage or non-tillage soil systems, when making the decision to plant corn. Hay and pasture fields often will suffer from compaction and can be low in potassium. Farmers can apply fertilizer but it is already too late in the season to adjust for pH. Farmers can apply lime this spring, but it will not have time to adjust the soil pH until the 2012 growing season. Pelletized lime works a little faster but not fast enough.  
Farmers considering a switch to corn should first have a composite soil sample analyzed. At approximately $5-10, a soil test can transfer significant savings to the farmer by establishing clear fertilizer needs. Many farmers in east Kentucky rely on the popular 19-19-19, which has equal parts nitrogen, phosphorus, and potassium. 19-19-19 is a very expensive way to fertilize because it is a blanket rather than a targeted response, often resulting too much phosphorus and potassium being applied. Nitrogen is critical to corn growth and can be applied as a fertilizer or as manure. Soils coming out of sod will mineralize an additional 25 to 50 pounds of nitrogen per acre, reducing the total nitrogen fertilizer requirement. Because fertilizer costs can run $100-$150 an acre, keying in to the soil’s true needs will save money, allowing greatest cost benefits.
Farmers will want to buy seed now, if they have not yet done so. Picking a hybrid with a good performance history is important. Although seed prices continue to rise, so do the options available to the farmer, allowing him/her to choose for specific traits such as herbicide resistance and/or insect resistance as well as one suited to the planting time. Using these tips while planning a corn crop can lead to a market advantage for the farmer.
For more information on corn, visit http://www.ca.uky.edu/agc/pubs/id/id155/id155.pdf or contact the (YOUR COUNTY) Cooperative Extension Service.
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